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MEMORANDUM 

Honorable Todd Gloria, Council Preside~- 1 
Honorable Councilmembers A j · 
Mayor Kevin L. Faulconer ~~ Z-<..--­

Appointment and Reappointments to the Balboa Park Committee 

It is my pleasure to reappoint David Strickland, Dr. Andrew Kahng, Diana Clark, Don 
Liddell, and Robert Steppke and to appoint Ken Davenport to the Balboa Park 
Committee. 

Mr. Davenport is the CEO of Mission Edge San Diego, a 501(c)3 organization that 
focuses on improving the operational effectiveness of nonprofits and developing the 
next generation of leaders in the social sector. Mission Edge provides back-office, 
technology and leadership education to more than 50 nonprofits as well as incubation 
and mentoring services to start-up social enterprises. Prior to joining Mission Edge, 
Mr. Davenport was a co-founder and President of PerformanceG2, Inc., a national 
consulting firm specializing in data warehousing, management reporting and IT strategy. 
He founded several other companies in the technology and healthcare fields, leading all 
aspects of growth from inception: concept ideation, capital raising, executive leadership 
and board management. Mr. Davenport's experience includes full profit & loss, 
budgeting and financial management responsibility in both the for-profit and not-for­
profit sectors. 

Mr. Davenport actively supports the military and veterans. He works closely with the 
Armed Services YMCA and serves on the national Board of Directors for the Travis 
Manion Foundation, an organization that supports military families and assists 
transitioning veterans. He is a past Partner and Board member at San Diego Social 
Venture Partners and an Entrepreneur-in-Residence at CONNECT. Mr. Davenport is a 
current board member at ElderHelp of San Diego. 

I look forward to working with Mr. Ken Davenport and am confident he will provide 
valuable expertise to the Balboa Park Committee. 
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cc: Honorable Jan Goldsmith, City Attorney 
Andrea Tevlin, Independent Budget Analyst 
Liz Maland, City Clerk 


